From: SANDRA MCCLELLAND

Sent: Monday, June 6, 2022 2:43 PM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca>; Office-Mayor Richmondhill <officemayor@richmondhill.ca>; Raika Sheppard <raika.sheppard@richmondhill.ca>

Subject: June 8th City Council Meeting - Item for Discussion

Good afternoon -

As a long-time resident of Richmond Hill, I want to go on record prior to this week's City Council meeting that I strongly oppose Councillor Beros' motion to waive the \$139,623.30 debt owed to the City by Councillor Carmine Perilli for the blue bin exchange.

Not only has this motion already been brought forward previously and voted down, but Councillor Perilii made numerous claims that this would not be paid for by the taxpayers of Richmond Hill but by private donors.

It's beyond irritating that this program was "led" by Councillor Perilli with his name slapped all over it and again, it's being brought forward for the taxpayers to pay for it.

My home address is 17 Falkland Place, Richmond Hill ON L4C 9P3

Sandra McClelland